MINUTES

Town of Bowdoinham
Select Board & Board of Assessors Meeting
May 23, 2017 at 5:30 p.m.
1.
Call the Meeting to Order & Establish a Quorum

The meeting was called to order and quorum established by Chair Peter Lewis at 5:30 p.m. Select Board members Peter Lewis, M. Theresa Turgeon, Jeremy Cluchey, David Engler and Thomas Walling were present.  Staff present included Town Manager William Post. Others present included Heather Papadak (arrived at 5:58 p.m.) 
2.
Public Hearing

A.
Accept public comments on the Extension of Moratorium Ordinance Regarding Recreational Marijuana Retail Establishments and Social Clubs

Chair Lewis opened the public hearing at 5:30 p.m. There were no public comments and Chair Lewis closed the public hearing at 5:31 p.m.

3.
Amendments to the Agenda – Items 4.A and 4.B. were removed from the agenda
4.
Approve Consent Calendar
A.
Meeting Minutes of May 3, 2017
B.
Meeting Minutes of May 9, 2017
C.
Warrants and Financial Reports:

1.
Treasurer’s Warrant #70 for $122,041.89
2.
April Financial Report


D.
Reports & Communications


1.
Town Clerk & Registrar of Voters’ April Activity Report

E.
Quit Claim Deed(s)


1.
Albert Lord (Personal Rep.) and Estate of Lawrence Lord

On motion of Turgeon/Walling, the Board voted 5 – 0 to approve the Consent Calendar as amended.

5.
Action Items

A.
Act on Extension of Moratorium Ordinance Regarding Recreational Marijuana Retail Establishments and Social Clubs

The Manager stated that after discussions with the Town’s attorney, she recommends that the extension of this current moratorium include language that that the extension is for 180 days or until both the new moratorium and the ordinance amendments relating to marijuana cultivation are approved. If both or either one are not approved, then the moratorium would be 180 days. 
On motion of Engler/Cluchey, the Board voted 5 – 0 that having found, after public notice and hearing, that the problem giving rise to the need for the moratorium still exists, and that reasonable progress is being made to alleviate the concerns giving rise to the need for the moratorium, I move to extend the December 14, 2016 ‘Moratorium Ordinance Regarding Recreational Marijuana Retail Establishments and Social Clubs’ for 180 days or until both the proposed ‘Moratorium Ordinance Prohibiting Retail Marijuana Social Clubs and Retail Marijuana Establishments Except Retail Marijuana Cultivation Facilities and the various Land Use Ordinance amendments relating to marijuana cultivation are approved at the June 14, 2017 Town Meeting, whichever first occurs.


B.
Act on Appointment of Nora Bishop as Warden for State Election on June 13, 2017

The Manager stated that the normal warden, Peter Sullivan, is not available for the June 13th election. Therefore, Town Clerk Ross is requesting that Nora Bishop be appointed as warden for this election. She has been observing Peter in the last few elections and has studied the material and laws necessary. 

On motion of Turgeon/Walling, the Board voted 5 – 0 to appoint Nora Bishop as Warden for the State Election on June 13, 2017.

C.
Act on Appointment of Ballot Clerks for State Election on June 13, 2017

On motion of Cluchey/Turgeon, the Board voted 5 – 0 to appoint Leslie Barker, Elaine Diaz, Emilie Newell and Linda Williams as Ballot Clerks for June 13, 2017.
6.
Discussion Items


A.
Town Manager’s Performance Evaluation Process
The Manager stated that the manager’s performance review process that has been used for the past few years includes a self-evaluation, which is distributed to each Board member. Each Board member should then complete an evaluation and submit that to the chair for compilation into one document. This will be reviewed in executive session at the Board’s June 27th meeting.  
Chair Lewis stated that this is a time sensitive matter and a confidential matter. He asked the Board to submit their evaluations to him by June 9th.

Board member Turgeon asked if the employees could provide an evaluation of the manager as their supervisor. The previous chair was against this as part of the process. She feels that the Board would have a better understanding of the manager’s performance from a daily perspective.

Lewis stated that he would not want to see the process being held up by waiting for employees to return evaluations. 


Turgeon stated that because there are just few employees, the employee survey comments can identify the employee, so the employees may not be as open. 


Cluchey stated that a 360-degree review is not a bad concept. However, at this point, it doesn’t make sense for it to happen for this year’s review. It would need to be known by the employee ahead of time. He suggested discussing it for the next review in 2018.


Lewis thinks that this should be an agenda item for a future meeting so that the process and forms could be discussed and created ahead of time.


Board member Walling stated that the employees would rate different areas of performance than what the Board would evaluate. Also, the employee evaluation should not be mandatory and should not hold up the overall evaluation.
7.
Town Manager’s Report

The Manager stated that the Town will be receiving a dynamic speed feedback sign from the Maine Department of Transportation. The software will store traffic counts, speeds traveled by vehicles, times of day, etc. The program was announced this past fall or winter and he expressed interest. He and Public Works Foreman Mayo will attend training and receive the sign for the town. The sign is portable and will be placed in various places around town. The data can be used to help support speed limit reduction requests.  The sign is valued at $3,600 and will be owned by the Town.

The Manager stated that he was advised by a resident about the invasive plant phragmites on Ridge Road. He has contacted a company to remove this plant as the concern is that it will spread to the rivers.

Board member Walling stated that he has experience in this invasive plant with his work with Friends of Merrymeeting Bay.

Resident Heather Papadak arrived at the meeting in hopes of speaking about the moratorium extension. The Chair allowed her to speak. She stated that she hopes that there will be a clear line in the regulations that are developed. The regulations should address plant sales, both private and non-profit plant sales; would the sale of this product be allowed or not. The Board and Manager provided information about the existing moratorium, the proposed moratorium and the proposed ordinance amendments.

8. 
Select Board Member’s Request for Agenda Items for Next Meeting

Board member Turgeon stated that the Merrymeeting Grange has merged with the grange in Richmond and the grange building in Bowdoinham is available for purchase. She would like the Board to discuss this as a community center.  
9.
Announce Future Select Board Meetings
A.
June 13th – Regular Meeting 
B.
June 14th – Town Meeting (Bowdoinham Community School)
C.
June 27th – Regular Meeting

10.
Comments from Select Board Members

Board member Turgeon asked about progress on the skate park. The Manager stated that the contractor has been delayed by the rainy weather, but there is good progress being made. The deadline for completion in the contract is mid-July.


Board member Walling asked if the town has received the refund from the first skate park contractor. The Manager stated that it has not been received yet, but that he is confident that it will be received.


Board member Engler asked about an update on the Public Works Facility Project. The Manager stated that the engineers are working on the topographical survey and preliminary design based on comments from the design committee. The Public Works has the removal of debris on their schedule to be accomplished. 

11.
Comments from the Public – None 
12. 
Adjourn


The meeting adjourned by acclamation at 6:18 p.m.
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